III, 2, i



RECEIVED

SEP - 8 2015

23 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

Tel: 603-224-4059 Fax: 603-226-2941

www.concordha.com

CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE CONCORD, NH

Concord Parking Committee; C/O Matt Walsh

Dear Matt:

The Concord Housing Authority owns a high rise apartment building (Crutchfield Apartments) at 15 Pitman St which houses our general storage and workshop spaces. We access those spaces in the building from the rear via a double width driveway entering off of Montgomery St., a one way street running from North State St to Court St.

There is a 3 hour parallel parking zone which runs the length of Montgomery St up to Court St. On many occasions there have been vehicles parked on Montgomery St which encroach Into the area beyond the curb cut into our driveway. Because of the active nature of this driveway and the narrow width of Montgomery St it is sometimes difficult to exit our driveway with these vehicles parked in such a manner. The situation is exacerbated in the winter when our trucks have plows attached and we have on occasion been unable to make the turn out of the driveway to go north on Montgomery St.

(What I am requesting of the parking committee is that paint markings be applied to the pavement just north of our driveway on Montgomery St in such a manner so as to prohibit parking within 15 or 20 feet of our driveway opening and a sign be installed with the notation "no parking from here to driveway".

I have enclosed a photograph taken from down our driveway to illustrate the problem.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter and I am available for any additional input or information you may need and to meet on site if necessary.

Sincerely:

Craig Dunning; Facilities Director/ Concord Housing Authority



皿,2, 亡

